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NOTIFICATION
Addendum

The following communication, received on 5 July 2004, is being circulated at the request of the delegation of the United States.

_______________

C8, C10, and C12 Straight-Chain Fatty Acid Monoesters of Glycerol and Propylene Glycol;  Exemption from the Requirement of a Tolerance


This final rule establishes an exemption from the requirement of a tolerance for residues of the C8, C10, and C12 straight-chain fatty acid monoesters of glycerol and propylene glycol on all raw agricultural commodities and food when applied/used in accordance with good agricultural practices.

This regulation is effective 23 June 2004.  Objections and requests for hearings must be received on or before 23 August 2004.


In the Federal Register of 12 December 2001 (66 FR 64251) (FRL-6809-8), EPA issued a notice announcing the filing of a pesticide tolerance petition (PP 1F6314).  There were no comments received in response to the notice of filing.


Federal Register:  23 June 2004 (Volume 69, Number 120)[Page 34937-34944] http://www.epa.gov/fedrgstr/EPA-PEST/2004/June/Day-23/p14222.htm (available in English).


Ms. Julie Morin, United States SPS Enquiry Point Officer, USDA Foreign Agricultural Service, Food Safety and Technical Services Division, Stop 1027, Washington, DC 20250. Tel:  (202)-720-4051, Fax:  (202) 720-7772, Email:  fstsd@usda.gov.
__________


